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Petitioner: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works 

Recommendation: 

Approve and authorize the County Manager or her designee to sign Supplemental 1 

to the professional engineering services contract between Clark County and WSP 

USA, Inc. (Syndi Dudley, Senior Director) for additional design engineering services 

for the Interstate 215 and Airport Connector Interchange Phase 3 project.  (For 

possible action) 
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 4120.002 Fund Name: MTP Capital-MTP-Countywide Beltway 

Fund Center: 1260110001 Funded PGM/Grant: PW.B183214 

Amount: $647,304 

Description: I-215 and Airport Connector Interchange Phase 3 

Additional 

Comments: 

Supplemental No. 1 increase of $647,304 revises the total contract value to $1,960,901. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

On May 7, 2019, the Board of County Commissioners approved the original professional engineering services 

contract between Clark County and WSP USA, Inc. for professional engineering services for the Interstate 215 

and Airport Connector Interchange Phase 3 project. 

 

The attached Supplemental No. 1 to the professional engineering services contract with WSP USA, Inc. increases 

total funds for additional engineering services, including revisions to the northbound geometry, additional 

pavement rehabilitation requested by NDOT, and an environmental re-evaluation to update the Categorical 

Exclusion issued by FHWA in 2005 for the earlier phases of the Airport Connector project.  This supplemental 

contract also includes an updated Exhibit "A" (Maximum Direct Salary of the Engineer's Employees Standard 

Rates). 

 

WSP USA, Inc. currently holds a Clark County Business License. 

 

The District Attorney's Office has reviewed and approved the supplemental contract as to form. 

 


